
Commissioners and Choctawhatchee Bay Estuary Coalition to Attend 

Community Meetings for Grant Application related to NOAA FY 22 Coastal 

Habitat Restoration and Resilience Grants for Underserved Communities on 

Thursday, September 22, 2022 and Saturday, September 24, 2022.  

 

Pursuant to section 286.011, Florida Statutes, notice is hereby given that multiple members of the 

Board of County Commissioners of Okaloosa County and the Choctawhatchee Bay Estuary 

Coalition may be attending the noticed Community meetings for grant application related to 

NOAA FY 22 Coastal Habitat Restoration and Resilience Grants for Underserved Communities 

that will be held on Thursday, September 22, 2022 at 6 p.m. at the First Community Baptist 

Church, 605 Lovejoy Road NW, Fort Walton Beach FL 32548 and a driving tour on Saturday, 

September 24, 2022, meeting in the parking lot at 10 a.m., bring your vehicles, then returning to a 

driving tour at 720 Lovejoy Road NW, Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548.   The purpose of the 

workshop is to discuss the above-mentioned grant project and tour the areas involved in the 

proposed project.  This is not an official meeting of the Okaloosa County Board of County 

Commission nor the Choctawhatchee Bay Estuary Coalition but multiple members of those boards 

may attend.  The public is welcomed to attend.   

 


